
Garden Waste Green Sack Service 

Winchester City Council are changing their garden waste collection service to use wheelie bins rather 

than the current green garden sacks. This change will take place at the end of January 2021 and so 

from the 1st February 2021 the green garden sacks will no longer be emptied. The only exception to 

this will be where there is an approved bag system because of accessibility issues or the type of 

house frontage. 

The new wheelie bins, which are brown, are already being emptied if you have one. 

There is an annual charge for the new wheelie bin, the cost is dependant on the size of the wheelie 

bin ordered, and whilst this is a new annual charge there will also be a new annual charge for the 

continued emptying of green sacks should this continue as indicated above. 

Further details can be found on the Winchester City Council website at the following link: 

New Garden Waste Collection Service - Winchester City Council 

 

  

https://www.winchester.gov.uk/waste-recycling/garden-waste-collection-sign-up

